February Board Meeting – February 8, 2021

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Kemp Bundy, Corbin Olsen, Jason Tenner, Dawn McCarthy, Adam Costello, Keirsten Owen, Kyle Quinn, Sean Sheeran, Tina Lindheimer, Brandon Querbes, Jacqueline Miller, Rob Blunt, Adele DeCrescenzo, Steve Lapp, and Wendy Blatchford.

1. Approval of January 3rd and 11th Board Minutes…Tina motions to approve, Brandon seconds, all in favor.
2. Member Business…No new business
3. Treasurer’s Report…The W-2 have been sent out to all coaches. As for the tax refund, Reinhart says we cannot issue a refund tax credit for the 2020 COVID season cancellation. Anyone with questions would need to contact their own tax professional. 
4. Registrar’s Report…Tina emailed the currently rostered players to all of the coaches. Any edits will need to be completed asap. We currently have 278 registered. The GU16 Comp and GU18 players have been adjusted down to the spring rate of $675. Spring rosters must be down to CDYSL by March 5th…so Tina needs them by March 2nd to make the CDYSL deadline. Spring commitments are due February 15th and there is no penalty if you withdraw a team by March 23rd. 
5. Scheduling…Kyle reports that those who are renting from us are grateful and following our COVID guidelines. He has emailed a schedule to the coaches of extra practice space available. 
6. Coaching – Rec – Kyle…Winter Academy registration opened on Friday. He expanded the age groups to include a wider range and is limiting it to 15 per group. Spring Rec dates are set (April 10 – June 26) and Kyle recommends that we continue with the Tuesday/Wednesday split. Kyle will send info on Winter Academy and Spring Rec to Wendy for posting.
7. Coaching – Virtual Content –Content has been emailed weekly to parents. Soccer curriculum talks are ongoing. 
8. Coaching – DOC -- Jason…High school sports are now allowed by the state and this could impact our numbers. March 7 – May 1st will be the spring soccer season for those who didn’t play fall soccer and the limit on practices and contacts is being waived. If you have questions, please contact Jason. The Blackwatch boys program has joined with Red Bull MLS program. NYE and Alleycats are planning on merging. Our GU14 Comp, GU12 Comp and BU14 Comp are low on numbers and will need to have guest players to make game numbers. CDYSL charges $5 per guest pass. BU16 has 39 players and is going well. 
9. Coaching – DOC -- Adam…All is going well from a coaching perspective. With Sportsplex closing, Afrim’s is the only indoor session option. Some teams are choosing to practice only. Adam is working on creating tactical awareness curriculum. 
10. Coaching – League Play…Play is going well and the teams seem to be well placed. 
11. Coaching – TT/GK Training…Training has been running smoothly. Adam is thinking of re-merging the U10 trainings when we move outdoors. We are averaging 5-10 GKs per session. Coaches should refer any goalies who need extra training.
12. Coaching – GU18 Team Update…GU16 Comp has been practicing with GU18 and the fit seems good. With high school soccer taking place in the spring, there could still be a numbers issue with the team. For the Spring season, the coaches are looking to potentially join up as one team if the U16 players and parents are comfortable with playing up. 
13. Fundraising and Sponsorship…Dawn is working on May Day sponsorship. She will send info to Wendy to include in the weekly email regarding adding sponsors. Jacqueline has been working on grant opportunities for the club and has several to explore…All Kids Play, United Coaches, Amazon Smile. Ed will work on setting us up on Amazon Smile. We missed the deadline for the Target grant and Jacqueline will make sure that we apply this year. If parents work for companies that match donations, we could add this as a fundraising option. We should reach out to local families that might be interested in donating to an endowment for a long-term club facility. Sean, Jacqueline and Kemp are forming a committee to explore rental facilities. 
14. Managers…Emails have gone out to managers to begin collecting May Day bond checks. Managers will then contact Shirley Cubanski to arrange delivery of the checks to her as she is the Bond Check/Volunteer Coordinator. Jodi Emmons has another mom helping her manager while Jodi’s son is playing hockey for the winter. 
15. May Day…We currently have 7 teams registered for May Day (one local and 6 from in other NY areas). This is down from last year’s numbers but Wendy feels that most teams are waiting to see what happens with COVID before registering and as such expects there will be many last minute registrations. In comparing May Day numbers, Dec 2019 & Dec 2020 both had 1 team register…so equal there…but January 2020 saw 21 registrations compared to only 4 in January 2021. We have 2 registrations so far in February. Some teams are asking about getting a full refund if they do register for MD but have to withdraw and Wendy is explaining that there is a $50 refund fee that would apply to accepted teams but she is waiting to accept teams until closer to May Day. So teams can register now (and the club will have a GotSoccer fee we will face due to those registrations) but a team will only face the $50 refund fee after they are accepted (which she plans to do in late March/early April and this is later than normal) and she will email all teams to verify their commitment to the tournament before she accepts them and the $50 refund fee applies. Managers have begun collecting MD bond checks from families and these are due by the end of February. Tina and Wendy will be creating registration codes this month for our teams so they can register for MD. The next MD meeting will be Thursday February 11th at 7:00 pm via Zoom. Please contact Wendy if you’d like to be added to the meeting invite. 
16. [bookmark: _GoBack]Social Media/Website…Please send Wendy any info that you would like posted to Facebook. She will email Alex and Francis to see how to get video FB posts to appear on our website. The 2020 Board meeting minutes have been uploaded to our website. Richard Snyder is interested in helping with our Social Media posts. 
17. Indoor facilities…Kyle has heard that Afrim’s is looking to rent the other half of the Charbs facility (the TreePad section) and possibly to buy the whole facility once our lease is completed on May 31st 2023. We need to look at our lease to make sure our lease would not be terminated if the facility is sold. The Charbs space is 11,000 sq ft of field space out of 14,000 sq ft that make up the space we rent. We should continue to explore rental opportunities and will form a committee to explore options. Email Ed if you are interested in being on the committee. We do not see any need to change our COVID protocols at this point as they seem to be working well.
18. By-Law Update…Brandon has updated the policy. If there are no other changes then Brandon will have it uploaded to the website. 
19. Tina motions to adjourn, Wendy seconds, all in favor. 

Next Board Meeting:  Monday, March 8th at 7:00 pm




